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MESSAGE FROM OUR PASTOR 

We present to you our Annual Report 

regarding the finances of our parish 

for the year 2023.  Once again, we 

see that our Heavenly Father took 

care of our parish, together with your 

generous cooperation.  I would like to 

express my deep appreciation and 

gratitude to all of you; as well as those 

who could not come to Mass, 

dropping off and mailing in your 

donations.  Let us be united in prayer 

for each other and may God give you 

health of body and spirit.  ........ Fr. Jozef 
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Peterborough, ON 
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immaculatepeterborough.ca 
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*Our annual summer raffle and yard 

sale will take place August 24, 2024 as 

we continue to raise funds for parish 

projects.  On behalf of the 

Finance/Property committee:   

Fr. Jozef, Paul Ayotte, Peter Dawson,  

and Brendan Moher… 

 

…THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

 

TRANSFORMING OUR LIVES; BUILDING OUR CHURCH 

After the roof was finally fixed, it was noted that there was some interior 

damage on the south side of the entrance foyer from Rogers Street.  

Samples of the plaster indicated that it contains asbestos, so some 

barriers will have to be installed when the repair is made.  We also 

anticipate the repairs to our south-side drainage will be completed this 

spring.  The elevator project is ongoing, but there are encouraging 

developments on the horizon.  We are currently investigating a lift 

rather than the planned elevator.  The footprint of the lift is smaller and 

we believe we can install it inside the church eliminating the need for 

outside construction and upgrading of the electrical.  We are hoping 

that the funding currently in place, will be adequate. * 

PARISH LIFE – YEAR IN REVIEW 

2023 was a successful year in which we held First Communion, 

Confirmation, several Baptisms, and community events, such as bake 

sales, our Roast Beef Dinner, Polish Dinner, and our annual  yard sale 

and raffle.  The Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program is now 

progressing well with a number of families participating.   

PARISH FINANCIAL PLANNING – UPDATE 

While our 2023 offertory collections were up $13,114 over 2022,  our 

total operating revenue of $261,859 was down $6,841 from 2022.  The 

offertory collections are a concern as they are still down $11,103 from 

the 2019 level while our costs have certainly risen in that timeframe.  

Total operating expenses including capital were $282,085 (up $5,385), 

leaving a deficit of $20,227. 

PLEASE CONSIDER PLANNED GIVING OPTIONS  

The following three options ensure an Income Tax receipt at year’s end: 

(1) Preauthorized Offering Plan (POP) – Semi-monthly or monthly deduc-

tions from your bank, which make it easy to contribute; (2) Offertory 

envelopes; or (3) eTransfers to office@immaculatepeterborough.ca.  

Also, please consider: 

• Regular Planned Giving – Annual offertory increase based on 

Consumer Price Index (CPI) 

• Bequests through your Last Will and Testament 

• Securities – Stocks, Bonds, Mutual Funds, GICs 

• Life Insurance 
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